## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASSACHUSETTS

Regular meeting of June 5, 1969

Members Present: Michele S. Parisi, Chairman
Gerard L. Daigle, Vice-Chairman & Clerk
Roland G. Beauregard
James E. Hart
Timothy J. Hannigan

Chairman Parisi opened the meeting at 8 P.M. Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as amended on a motion made by Parisi and (2) by Beauregard.

Correspondance was reviewed. A letter was received from the Registry of Deeds in the County of Norfolk recording the present members of the Planning Board. This was done on April 24, 1969 at 9 A.M.

Notice was received form the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Public Utilities of a public hearing to be held on the 13th of June at 9:30 A.M. in Uxbridge Town Hall in regards to a petition of Boston Edison regarding transmission lines. A letter was also received from the Department of Public Utilities with regards to a public hearing to be held at the same time about the taking of lands and easements for the construction of the transmission lines by eminent domain.

A letter was received form Sanford Kaplan of Sanford Construction seeking release of bonds for driveways on Standish Road. Board members will inspect the driveways before releasing the bonds.

A questionaire was acknowledged from the Commonwealth of Mass., University of Mass. seeking information on the Chairman of the Board.

A brief discussion was held about the Woonsocket Call's special edition on July 3rd on the town's anniversary. Each department was requested for an ad. On a motion by Hannigan it was finally suggested that the Board go along with whatever the other boards decide to do. On a motion made by Daigle and (2) by Hart, Parisi was given the power to approve such an ad if the Board were to take one and if the deadline for such an ad would fall before the June 19th meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

Approved as read:

Respectfully submitted,

Gerard L. Daigle, Clerk